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Mass of Gathering 

Join us as we celebrate the opening of the 2018 Spring Semester and welcome new members of our school community. 

After Mass you are welcome to stay for a dinner reception! 

Friday, February 2 | 5:15pm |  Gesù Chapel 

CD Recycling 

If you have any old CD’s/DVD’s, please put them in the bag in Compañía by Monday, January 29, by 5pm. They do 

not biodegrade and very few places accept them for recycling, so contributing to this art project is a great way to extend 

their usefulness for the SCU eco-fashion art show (Feb. 22). See Mary Beth Lamb, JST Sustainability Liaison, for details.  

Service Program at JST 

All who are interested in getting involved in a student formed service program at JST, are invited to join Mary Reilly and 

Vivian Nabuule, who will host a meeting to discuss ideas and plans for the semester 

Wednesday, January 31 |  4pm |  Manresa  

Summer Practicum in Spiritual Direction  

Purpose: to enable participants to refine a focus on religious experience in spiritual direction and retreat work. 

Method: the course will combine theory and practical application to ministry through presentations, verbatims, role plays, 

case studies, journal exercises, group discussion, individual and group supervision. Each participant will direct at least 

four persons for one month. The program will be limited to twelve to fourteen persons. 

Requirements: background knowledge of theology and scripture; experience in spiritual direction as a directee; some 

experience in giving spiritual direction  

Directors:  Jane Ferdon, O.P. and George Murphy, S.J. 

An application and an interview will be required.  For more information or application please contact George Murphy, 

S.J.  E-mail:  grmurphy@scu.edu. Application deadline:  February 1, 2018. 

Chris Hadley, S.J.’s Final Vows 

All are invited to attend our regular Tuesday evening mass during which faculty member Chris Hadley, SJ will profess 

his final vows as a member of the Society of Jesus.  Light supper reception follows Mass. 

Tuesday, February 6 |  5:15pm |  Gesù Chapel  

Liturgy News 

Next week, we will be back to the regular Liturgy schedule: Mon-Fri. 8:00am; Tues.-Fri. 5:15 p.m.; Sat. 8:30am. 

No Soup Supper on Tuesday, January 30; this begins on February 6. 

mailto:grmurphy@scu.edu


.  

J
S

T
/S

C
U

  
E

V
E

N
T

S
  

  
J

S
T

/S
C

U
 E

V
E

N
T

S
  

  
  

  
  

  
 J

S
T

/S
C

U
  

E
V

E
N

T
S

  
  

 J
S

T
/S

C
U

  
E

V
E

N
T

S
  
  

  
J

S
T

/S
C

U
E

V
E

N
T

S
  

s
C

U
S

C
U

E
V

E
N

T
S

  

Beyond Borders: Stories of im/Migration 

“Beyond Borders: Stories of im/Migration”, created by the curatorial team, Gutfreund Cornett Art and their group of 

international artists, sheds light on the personal and observed narratives surrounding the struggles of flight, immigration, 

assimilation, deportation, and the perception of being “other” in American society. For more information, click here.  

Exhibition |  Jan. 8 - April 6, M-F 9am-4pm |  Edward M. Dowd Art and Art History Building Gallery at SCU 

Opening Events |  Fri., February 2, 2018 |  4-8pm |  Gallery Foyer 

“Value: East & West” 

All are invited to attend the 2018 Austin J. Fagothey Philosophy Conference, including talks from David Wong (Duke 

University), “Soup, Harmony, and Disagreement” and Vrina Dalmiya (University of Hawai’I at Manoa), “Weeping 

Wisdoms: Deriving Moral Metaphysics from the Mahabharata’s The Book of Women.” Registration is $20, includes 

refreshments/coffee. Registration is free for all students  and SCU faculty and staff. For more information click here. 

Register by contacting Janis Davis at jldavis@scu.edu 

February 10, 2018 | 8:30am-5:00pm | Williman Room, Benson Memorial Center, SCU  

2018 New Music Festival: Play Like a Girl 

The Department of Music, in conjunction with the Center for Arts and Humanities 2018 Salon Series, presents Play Like 

a Girl. Join us for this three-day festival exploring issues of music, gender, and race, with SCU student and faculty 

performers and guest composer, Eve Beglarian. Free and open to the public. For tickets and information, click here.  

Wed., January 31 - Fri., February 2 | SCU Main Campus, Music Recital Hall 

 

 

With God in South Sudan: Introducing a book published by Oscar Momanyi, STL student 

We are pleased to share that Oscar Momanyi, STL student at JST has recently published a book about his experience and 

that of other Jesuits in South Sudan. With God in South Sudan is available at this link on Amazon. There will be a book 

signing at JST—date and time to be announced 

Markkula Center, Freedom of Speech and Civil Discourse  

For the Winter Quarter, the Markkula Center for Applied Ethics will focus on Civil Discourse component of their year-

long Project on Freedom of Speech and Civil Discourse.  

 Click here for a list of events, the student blog “The Power of Our Voices”, educational resources, and breaking news 

stories related to the topic and more.  

Sustainability Lunch and Learn 

Confused about what goes in the compost, recycling and garbage/landfill bins? Even if you think you’ve got it down, 

you might be surprised, because the rules are not standard around the country or even the Bay Area! Join John Hanscom, 

Alameda County Business Assistance Contractor, bring a bag lunch and some items for dispose to add to the pile. We’ll 

practice sorting items and learn the principles behind the practice! Contact Mary Beth Lamb, melamb@scu.edu, 

Sustainability Liaison, for more details.  

Wednesday, February 7 |  12:30-1:00 |  Manresa  

https://www.gutfreundcornettart.com/info-beyond-borders.html
https://www.scu.edu/events/#!view/event/date/20180210/event_id/57833
scupresents.org/performances
https://www.amazon.com/God-South-Sudan-Oscar-Momanyi/dp/1861518706/ref=sr_1_1?ie=UTF8&qid=1516120791&sr=8-1&keywords=with+God+in+South+Sudan
https://www.scu.edu/ethics/focus-areas/campus-ethics/free-speech-and-civil-discourse/


 

School of Applied Theology 

Dreams, presented by Bernard LoCoco, FSC, suggests that the psyche calls one to wholeness and holiness through the use of dreams. 

February 5 & 6 | 10am-noon | St. Albert’s Priory, 5890 Birch Court, Oakland 

For complete course listing, descriptions and prices, visit https://www.satgtu.org/course-offerings/ 

2018 CHA Theology and Ethics Colloquium Scholarship Opportunity 

The Catholic Health Association offers scholarships for full-time graduate students, preparing for a professional career in Catholic 

health ethics, to attend CHA’s 2019 Colloquium, “Ethics and Human Vulnerability.” Focus areas include: just treatment of immigrants, 

undocumented persons, care of the intellectually and developmentally disabled, and looming threats of microbial resistance.  Email 

LRANEY@chausa.org for more information and an application. Deadline for submission is Friday, February 2. 

BJRT Welcomes Article Submissions 

The Berkeley Journal of Religion and Theology (BJRT) is a peer-reviewed journal of the GTU managed by GTU doctoral students 

under the supervision of the GTU’s academic dean. Its mission is to be an international and diverse forum of original, cutting-edge 

scholarship in religious studies, philosophy, and theology that reflects the GTU’s endeavor to be a nexus for “where religion meets the 

world.” BJRT invites articles and book reviews to be submitted for inclusion in its next regular issue. Submission guidelines as well as 

previous issues of the journal are available at the BJRT website. Deadline for submission is February 1, 2018. Work from GTU 

alumni, current students, and faculty are encouraged. For more information, please email the managing editor at bjrt@ses.gtu.edu. 

GTU AND COMMUNITY EVENTS 

“The Truth About Jesus”: African-American History Month Celebrations at St. Patrick Catholic Church, Oakland 

Looking at African and African-American history, is Jesus still relevant for Africans and African-Americans today? What are the 

common misconceptions concerning Jesus that have been leveled at the Black Community? Four of the following guest celebrants and 

homilists from JST will delve into these questions during the 10:30 mass:  

Feb. 4, Deacon Oscar Momanyi, S.J. 

Feb. 11, Deacon Benedict Mayaki, S.J.  

Feb. 18, Deacon Germain Clerveau, S.J.  

Feb. 25, Father Michael Edomobi, S.J. Reception to follow as closing celebration. 

Fellowships for Rising Scholars 

FTE offers the Fellowship for Doctoral Students of African Descent and the Fellowship for Latino/a, Asian and First Nations Doctoral 

Students. Each fellowship recipient receives an award up to $25,000. Qualified candidates must be: students of African, Latino/a, 

Asian, Pacific Islands or First Nations descent, enrolled full time in a Th.D. or Ph.D. program in religious, theological or biblical 

studies, completed with coursework by the beginning of the awarded fellowship year. in a position to write full-time during the 

fellowship year if applicant is at the dissertation stage.  Applicants who are past coursework but not yet at candidacy (ABD) are 

eligible to apply. Click here for more information and to apply online. All online applications are due by February 1, 2018. Questions? 

Contact the Director of Strategic Partnerships for Doctoral Initiatives, Patrick Reyes, preyes@fteleaders.org. 

Volunteer Position: Chaplain-in-Residence at Georgetown University 

The Chaplain-in-Residence is a 12-month, part-time volunteer position for a religious or lay minister. Volunteers live on campus and 

actively support and promote the spiritual, intellectual, and social formation of undergraduate students.  Click here for full position 

description and application instructions. Applications for the 2018-2019 academic year are due January, 29, 2018 at noon.  After this, 

applications will be reviewed on an as-needed basis.   

2018 DSPT Convocation: Society & Nature 

Please join the Dominican School of Philosophy and Theology this Saturday, January 27, for its Annual Convocation. This year’s topic 

is“Society and Nature: Engaging the ‘Integral Ecology’ of Laudato Si’, with presentations including “Laudato Si’: A Moral Charter 

for Sustainable Development” by Anthony Annett, DSPT Fellow, and “Laudato Si’: The Broader Context in Early Environmentalism 

and Eastern Orthodox Thought,” by Gabriel Meyer, DSPT Fellow. Reflections by DSPT faculty and fellows will follow along with a 

Q&A. Lunch included and RSVP required. For details and to RSVP click here.  

Saturday, January 27 |  9:00am-4:30pm |  DSPT, 2301 Vine street  

https://www.satgtu.org/course-offerings/
http://gtu-bjrt.wixsite.com/bjrt
http://fteleaders.org/grants-fellowships/c/doctoral-fellowships-for-students-of-color
https://campusministry.georgetown.edu/cir-apply
dspt.edu/convocation2018


 

Presider  Schedule 

Mon. 1/29 8:00 Some 

Tues. 1/30 8:00 Wagner 

      5:15 O’Neill 

Wed. 1/31   8:00 Moro 

        5:15 Griener 

Thurs. 2/1 8:00 McGarry/Konzman 

        5:15  Janowiak/Romano 

Fri. 2/2 8:00 Madero 

   5:15 O’Brien 

Sat. 2/3 8:30 Osmolovskyy 

  

GTU AND COMMUNITY EVENTS 

Intern Position: San Jose Catholic Worker Staff Member 

The San Jose Catholic Worker is looking for a 2-3 month summer intern.  Those applying should be grounded in the Gospels and 

prayer, have a desire to serve the marginalized, and have a commitment to non-violence. Find more information here. 

SOPHERE News 

The topical issue of “Phenomenology of Religious Experience” (ed. Olga Louchakova-Schwartz and Courtenay Croruch) has been 

published. Please see this link for the table of contents. 

http://www.sjcw.org/internship
https://www.degruyter.com/view/j/opth.2017.3.issue-1/issue-files/opth.2017.3.issue-1.xml

